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Our School Mission Statement:  Guided by Jesus Christ, our teacher, we journey together learning to                                       dream, believe and achieve.                                          Friday 8th November 2024
Friday 24th November 2023





Welcome back to a new half term. I hope that you all enjoyed the break.
This week in nursery, the pupils have been learning about bonfire and firework safety. They then created their own firework. In Reception, the pupils have been reading ‘Mouse House’ and have been building houses for the mouse in different areas of the classroom provision.  Year 1 have read ‘Toys in Space’ and have been discussing their favourite toys in their history lesson. Year 2 have been reading ‘Major Glad and Major Dizzy’ and finding the features of a good narrative story.
In PHSE, Year 3 have been discussing how to be responsible and the difference between stealing and borrowing. In geography, Year 4 have been learning the names of the continents of the world. Year 5, as part of RE, have been learning about mission and how this applies to the commitment of marriage. Year 6 had a wonderful morning at Crucial Crew on Wednesday where they learnt about safety, crime and social behaviours through interactive activities. They had a great time!

Assembly
Love Him with all your heart, with all your understanding and strength, and to love your neighbour as yourself.  Mark 12:33
Jesus is clear; our first priority is to love God, second is to love our neighbour. In this week’s assembly, we reminded the children that Jesus wants us to love Him first, with all our hearts, minds and strength, not sometimes or by doing good things when we feel like it, but first and always.

Chapel / prayer garden
Our chapel / KS2 prayer garden is open each Tuesday morning before school for staff, pupils and parents to come and pray privately. Starting the day with God is beautiful. You are very welcome to pop in from 8.15am each Tuesday.

Pupil certificates

	
	Pupil of the week
	Achievement 

	N
	Desire for having an amazing first week in Nursery
	Ruby for being such a resilient little girl and always having a smile on her face! 

	RDM

	Dior for settling into her new class so well!
	Bereket for fantastic effort with his name writing

	RS

	Danica for always showing kindness to others
	Harlow for being a superstar in phonics this week!

	Y1G

	Joel for having a positive attitude to his learning and always being excited to be in school. 
	Olivia W for bringing her amazing homemade paper star in from home to share with us all. 

	Y1S

	Trinity for always doing the right thing and being ready to learn.
	Norah for fantastic work in History about toys.

	Y2C

	Leala for always trying her best in her work
	Aria for amazing addition

	Y2D

	Advika for always being ready to learn and always making sensible choices.
	Ellis for writing some fantastic sentences using coordinating conjunctions. 

	Y3F

	Jacob K for always doing the right thing and having lovely manners.
	Carter M for doing a brilliant story for his homework over half term.

	Y3H

	Joy for finding fantastic facts about Saint Peter
	Igor for developing a love of books, he is really excited about reading big books and learning from non-fiction.

	Y4H
	Henry for always behaving beautifully and following school rules.
	Madeline for using incredible expression and detail during a hot-seating activity. 

	Y4O
	Elisa for being brave and facing her fears during our swimming lesson!
	Lamaik for putting 100% effort into improving his handwriting and presentation!

	Y5G

	Ryan for having so much enthusiasm and energy this week! He has made some excellent contributions in all subjects. 
	Phaedra for fantastic work on fractions and an interesting response to our philosophical question: does unconditional love really exist? 

	Y5K

	Ire for an amazing attitude to school life, and for being a wonderful role model!
	Hussain for wonderful responses to a philosophical question asked in our RE lesson!

	Y6S

	Oliver L for representing our school very well during a school trip to Crucial Crew 
	Poppy for putting 110% into everything that she does, and doing so with a positive attitude. 

	Y6W

	Jacob for a fantastic attitude towards our school trip to Crucial Crew asking thoughtful and important questions.
	Karis for a fantastic improvement in her arithmetic scores.




Headteacher awards Kieran in RDM for an outstanding effort in everything!
Yamie in 1G for being a good talk partner.
Talia in 2C for super reading and good understanding.
Anthony in 3H for always working hard.
Felicity in 4H for always going above and beyond in her learning.
Alvaro in 6W for an amazing attitude to school and his work.


Caritas Award
The Caritas is awarded each week in recognition of someone in school who has shown kindness to others by putting love into action. This week the award goes to Hepzibah in Year 5 as she is a shining example of patience and thoughtfulness. She never speaks without thinking and her behaviour towards others is always positive and supportive.  She makes the world a better place!

Attendance
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Whole school attendance this week is 96.92% which is pleasing. The best class this week is 6W again with 98.9%. They will receive a longer breaktime as a reward.
This week we had 93 recorded lates of which 13 were after the register closed. 
If you are experiencing difficulties with attendance or punctuality, please speak to our Attendance Officer, Mrs Burgess Hamlett.

Potty / Toilet training

Experts state that potty training can begin at 18 months. 
Research shows it is better for your child’s bladder and bowel health to stop using nappies between 18 and 30 months. Do not wait until you think your child is ready – they may never show those signs. Please access the following website for some good advice on how to potty train your child. https://eric.org.uk/potty-training/ 

Unintentional injury prevention
There is a host of information on our school website with guidance and advice on how to avoid injuries and help keep children safe. To access it, please follow the link
https://st-clares.manchester.sch.uk/parents/unintentioonal-injury-prevention 
There is a section relating to firework safety which may be useful over the coming weeks.

Uniform Policy
We are very proud of how you send your children into school each day – in the correct uniform and looking very smart. Uniform helps to give children a feeling of belonging to the school community and ensures that there is no competition between children regarding the clothes that they wear for school each day. Our uniform policy is on the school website. Section 4.1 states:
· Parents are asked to send their children into school clean and tidy and dressed appropriately for the weather conditions of the day.
· Pupils are not permitted to wear jewellery in school. This includes ear-rings.
· Pupils are not allowed to wear false nails or nail varnish.
· Pupils are not permitted to wear make up or stick on tattoos.
· Hair styles must be sensible with no extreme styling.
· If pupils are wearing hair extensions as part of their culture, they must be of a neutral colour e.g brown or black. 
https://st-clares.manchester.sch.uk/parents/uniform-information 


Support
As a school we are here for both your children and your family. If you are experiencing any difficulties or have any anxieties, please get in touch with Mrs Sylvester for a private conversation. Her email address is c.sylvester@st-clares.manchester.sch.uk or you can ring the school number or message via the school app. If we are unable to help you, we may be able to refer you to somebody who can.

Safeguarding
Safeguarding children is everyone’s responsibility. If you have any concerns regarding the safety of a child, please report it. You are able to refer concerns directly to Manchester Children’s Services on 0161 234 5001 or via school. It is better to be safe than sorry. 
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Thank you for your support this week. Have a wonderful weekend,
Mrs Howe

Upcoming dates:
Sunday 10th November – Family Mass in church 10.30am
18th November – school individual photographs
Christmas dates:
Year 2 carols – Thursday 5th December 2.15pm
Reception carols – Tuesday 10th December 2.15pm
Nursery carols – Wednesday 11th December 2.15pm
Year 1 Christmas play – Thursday 12th December 2.15pm
Year 3 Christmas play – Friday 13th December 9.30am
Music Showcase – Monday 16th December
Whole school Mass – Tuesday 17th December 9.15am
[bookmark: _GoBack]Year 4, 5 and 6 Christmas service – Wednesday 18th December 9.15am
Christmas dinner / jumper day – Wednesday 18th December
Pantomimes in school and party afternoon – Thursday 19th December
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